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THE KNIGHTLY NEWS 
Roanoke Council #562 Newsletter         September, 2020 

Upcoming Events 
9/8 (Tuesday) September Council 

Business Meeting in person and virtual 

by Zoom (rescheduled due to Labor 

Day) 

9/28 (Monday) September 4th 

Degree Business Meeting  virtual by 

Zoom 

10/5 (Monday) October Council 

Business Meeting in person and virtual 

by Zoom 

Please refer to our Facebook 

page:  https://www.facebook.com/

RoanokeKnights/ for 

latest announcements.   

Grand 

Knight’s 

Report 
Brother Knights, 

Please consider 

participating in the 

following upcoming 

events: 

The Abbate Agency will be hosting a Virtual 

Fraternal Benefits Night (FBN) for our Council on 

September 16th at 7 PM (see P9 for details). 

This Virtual FBN Event will be a great way to invite 

Catholic families within the Parish to learn about the 

great things the Knights of Columbus does for the 

Parish, the State and the World. This event will also 

allow potential new members to learn about the 

benefits of the Knights of Columbus - both 

Fraternally & Financially.   All council members and 

their wives are encouraged to attend and extend an 

invitation to Parish Couples to join them as their 

guests for the evening.  An email to council 

membership will be sent with a registration link for 

this event.  If you are not receiving emails from our 

council, please send your email address to the 

Grand Knight at: gkroanoke562@gmail.com so we  

Continued, P2 
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Grand Knight’s Report (cont. from P1) 

can update your information and make sure 

you are on the list to receive important council 

announcements. 

As a reminder, the Clean Valley Council’s 

Roanoke Waterways Fall Cleanup will be on 

Saturday October 3 from 8am -12pm.  If you 

are interested in joining a team representing 

our council, please contact the Grand Knight 

at: gkroanoke562@gmail.com.  We will also 

take sign ups at the next business meeting on 

Tuesday 9/8. 

Vivat Jesus, 

James Valenzuela, Grand Knight 

Prayer Requests 
Please keep Brother Knights and their family 

members in your prayers: 

 Mike Lazzuri, Chronic Lymphocytic Leuke-
mia (CLL) - improving. 

 Kathie Feick - melanoma and additional 
health issues. 

 Lynn Bertolacci - continuing health issues. 

 Glen Waldis - cancer. 

 Brianna Beinhoff 

 Rebecca Reidy – COVID19 

 Bob Canfield - Leukemia 

 Joe Davis - eyesight issues 

 Bob Lewis - knee replacement surgery 

 Bob Abate - recovering from COVID19 

 Jean Stump - pacemaker issues - improv-
ing 
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Recruit a New Member 
New members are an important key to the 

success of our order. Invite a catholic gentle-

man to join our ranks. It is especially easy to 

become a member right now. The virtual de-

gree is available any time, only takes about 40 

minutes, 

and  the 

sign up pro-

cedure is 

very easy.  
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August Business 
Meeting Highlights 

 The Grand Knight announced that we will 
continue hybrid (in-person/virtual) 
meetings going forward. 

 An application for Christopher Larson was 
approved. 

 Brothers are encouraged to promote the 
new combined degree in virtual format. 

 Shirt orders are open another week or 
two. 

 Our council is needing program chairmen; 
contact  DGK Clyde Moak. 

 We are looking for a GoFundMe, an online 
auction, and fish fries in the fall to fund 
charitable contributions. 

 The Grand Knight thanked Brother 
Knights and AOH members for work on 
the recent cleanup day at the council 
home. 

 The proposed budget/spending plan was 
announced and approved with the 
following details: 

  2-3 grants of $500 for seminarians  
  Supreme has waived per capita for 

2021 
 We have a projected shortfall of about 

$5000 for the 2020-21 fraternal year. 
 A service week is planed for early 

October, as part of the Diocesan 
bicentennial; participation is encouraged. 

 The field agent announced planning of a 
fraternal benefits night in September; a 
seminar for long-term-care is also being 
planned. 

 Beatification Mass for Fr. McGivney has 
been announced for October 31. 

 The lecturer spoke on the virtues and 
evangelization of our patron, Christopher 
Columbus. 

 Prayer requests are listed in a separate 
article. 

 Gratitude was expressed to Fr. James 
O’Reilly for his service to the council, and 
we wished him well in his new 
assignment. 

September Birthdays 
Birthday wishes to the following Brother 
Knights with birthdays in September: 
 

Donald Alouf 1-Sep 

Marshall Brillhart 3-Sep 

Alex Siyufy 5-Sep 

Michael Maurer 7-Sep 

Robert Hermanns 8-Sep 

Michael Kolnok 9-Sep 

Brandon Pearson 9-Sep 

Thomas Skelly 11-Sep 

Joe Thompson 13-Sep 

Teofil Grochowski 15-Sep 

Robert Ellis 16-Sep 

Larry Meadows 16-Sep 

Daniel Derringer 16-Sep 

Beverly Hodgins 20-Sep 

Walter Niccolls 20-Sep 

James McNabb 20-Sep 

James Christiano 21-Sep 

Stuart Stovall 21-Sep 

John Rowland 22-Sep 

H Russell 24-Sep 

David Alderman 25-Sep 

Matthew Juszczak 25-Sep 

Brian Ripple 27-Sep 

Albert Marraccini 28-Sep 

Joseph Kosty 28-Sep 

Shawn Marshalll 29-Sep 

Daniel Maloney 29-Sep 

Nathan Stoehr 30-Sep 
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4th Degree to be Held 

in Virtual Format 

The Virginia District Master has announced that 

the 31 October 2020 Exemplification will be 
held virtually, due to the COVID19 
pandemic.  The cost for the  new candidates 
for the virtual exemplification is $50.00 which 
will include a baldric, pin, certificate and the 
Supreme initiation fee. The candidate will be 
knighted by the Navigator or 
designated Knight at the first face to face 
assembly meeting that will be held after the 
exemplification. The Virginia Exemplification 
Team will hold this ceremony.  

The ceremony will be held using the "Go to 
Meeting" platform, which has a 250 limit.  A 
Knight will be able to come on individually or 
assemblies can form a small group in a single 
location to participate in the 
exemplification. With the 250 limit, candidates 
will have first preference and then observers. 

The 31st of October is also scheduled for Fr. 
McGivney's Beatification Mass; this can be a 
day that can be remembered as candidates 
getting their 4th degree. Please consider this 
opportunity to avoid the normal time and 
expense to take the final step to Knighthood in 
our Order. 

Saint of the Month 
Gregory the Great, Pope  

Gregory was born in 540 into a wealthy noble 

Roman family with close connections to the 

church. His father was a Roman Senator. His 

mother and two aunts were recognized as 

saints; his great, great grandfather had been 

Pope Felix III. Gregory was well educated in a 

wide variety of subjects, in keeping with his 

class. 

In his early thirties, he held the title of Prefect 

of Rome. On his father's death in 574, Grego-

ry converted his family villa into a monastery. 

Gregory had a deep respect for the monastic 

life and particularly the vow of poverty. After 

several years following the monastic life, 

Gregory was ordained. He served as a Papal 

Deacon, and Papal Nuncio to Constantinople 

from 579-85. He set out to evangelize Eng-

land from 586-89. Gregory was elected pope 

on September 3, 590 upon the death of Pope 

Pelagius, and served until his death. on March 

12, 604. 

 Gregory is credited with re-energizing the 

Church's missionary work among the non-

Christian peoples of northern Europe, particu-

larly the pagan Anglo-Saxons of England. He 

is recognized for reforming the liturgy 

(including the establishment of Gregorian 

Chant) and abolishing several clergical abus-

es. He is also remembered as a prolific writer. 

Pope Gregory the 

Great died on March 

12, 604 and was can-

onized on September 

3, 604. He is recog-

nized as one of the 

great Doctors of the 

Church. His feast day 

is September 3. 
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Virtual Auction Planned 

During the current public health crisis, our 

usual means of fundraising are difficult. Our 

council is currently planning a virtual rum-

mage sale/auction as a fundraiser. Instead of 

asking businesses for donations, we are ask-

ing Knights to check out their closets and at-

tics. We are taking donations at the club-

house of items to sell in an online auc-

tion. Please consider donating items that you 

think would sell. Also please include things 

you may have made. One example would be 

if you have some extra wood lying around 

make a raised garden box and donate it. 

We will be collecting auction items through 

the first week of November. After that we will 

be hosting an online auction for everything 

that we take in. More information on the auc-

tion as we get closer. Right now please do-

nate. You can email me 

at clyde.moak@gmail.com for donations or 

bring them with you to our meetings.  

New Degree 

in Virtual 

Format 
We are pleased to recognize 

those members of the Roanoke Council who 

have taken the Exemplification of Charity, 

Unity, and Fraternity to become 3rd Degree 

members of the Order. The combined degree 

will be available on demand from the Supreme 

Council for new members and those wishing 

to advance to full Knighthood in the Order. 

The Financial Secretary has been sending out 

information on taking the virtual degree, which 

takes 35-40 minutes from the comfort of your 

favorite chair at home.  He will continue to 

send monthly reminders as the new procedure 

starting in September becomes available for 

distribution. Our Council will have its own 

team to perform the new combined degree 

when the current public health crisis has 

subsided. 

Congratulations to the following members who 

have taken the degree in virtual format: 

 April 16, 2020:  Walter James Lee, IV --- 

Patrick W. Patterson --- Stuart W. Stovall --

- Keaton S. Thorum --- Richard F. Vitolo 

 May 28, 2020:   Keith C. Gatzke --- David 

W. Peters --- Charles D. Strickland 

 June 4, 2020:    Daniel W. Austin 

 June 11, 2020:   Lee A. Howell 

 July 20, 2020:    Dennis D. Carr 

Virginia 

KofC  

Football 

Frenzy 
Once again this year, the 

Virginia State Council is 

holding a football pool with multiple weekly 

winners. Tickets are $10 each or 3 for $20. 

The council receives $2 for each ticket sold, 

so be certain to include the council number 

with your ticket purchase. See details on the 

following two pages. 

mailto:clyde.moak@gmail.com
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Buy your tickets now - support 

Council 562 and the Virginia 

State Council 
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Instructions for Using KofC 562 Facebook Page 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Go to facebook.com and search Roanoke Knights 

2. Once Roanoke Knights of Columbus #562 appears 

3. Make sure you click the LIKE to get all of our updates  

4. To Join the Private Group for Members only, go to more 

5. Click “Join Group” 
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Virtual Fraternal 

Benefits Night  
You are invited to the Knights of Columbus 
SW Virginia Virtual Fraternal Benefits Night 
Zoom meeting. 

When: Sep 16; 7:00 PM EDT 

The Abbate Agency will be hosting a Virtual 
Fraternal Benefits Nights for your Council on 
September 16

th
 at 7 PM.   

This Virtual FBN Event is your Council’s 
event. This will be a great way to invite 
Catholic families within the Parish to learn 
about the great things the Knights of 
Columbus does for the Parish, the State and 
the World. This event will allow potential new 
members to learn about the benefits of the 
Knights of Columbus - both Fraternally & 
Financially.   Council members are 
encouraged to extend an invitation to Parish 
Couples to join them as their guests for this 
informational evening. Simply share this 
Virtual FBN invite email & link below with your 
intended guests. 

Please use the link below to register for this 
event to reserve your seats. Register in 
advance for this meeting: 

https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMscu-
qqj0sE9c8XXcbMp0Gppl4LljokKxg 

 After registering, you will receive a 
confirmation email containing information 
about joining the meeting. 

Retirement Seminar 
“Don’t Worry, Retire Happy!”  

The Abbate Virtual Seminar Series: Retire-
ment Seminar w/ The Retirement Expert – 
Tom Hegna  
  

 When: Tuesday, September 22; PM EDT 
                                                                

The Abbate Agency will be hosting a virtual 
seminar  presented by the retirement expert – 
Tom Hegna on Tuesday, September 22; PM 
EDT. The seminar will be presented via 
Zoom. 

Tom Hegna is an economist, author, and 
retirement expert. He has been an incredi-
bly popular industry speaker for many 
years and is considered by many to 
be THE Retirement Income Expert!  As a 
former First Vice President at New York 
Life, retired Lieutenant Colonel, and econ-
omist, Tom has delivered over 5,000 semi-
nars on his signature "Paychecks and 
Playchecks" retirement approach, helping 
Baby Boomers and seniors retire the 
"optimal" way.  His book has sold over 
120,000 copies around the world. The top-
rated Kindle version has been the #1 best-
seller in its category for over 2 years.  He 
has been featured on FOX Business, The 
Wall Street Journal, The New York Times 
and many more. 

Registration is limited to the first 1,000 people. 
Registration is required: Zoom Link 

 https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/
WN_j7S4Pn1ZTAm17A_DPgkpaQ 

https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMscu-qqj0sE9c8XXcbMp0Gppl4LljokKxg
https://zoom.us/meeting/register/tJMscu-qqj0sE9c8XXcbMp0Gppl4LljokKxg
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_j7S4Pn1ZTAm17A_DPgkpaQ&data=02%7C01%7CJack.Clarke%40KOFC.ORG%7Cd9e78e4d313e4282a61a08d8462e48d6%7C8a4b69f88bb74be59eda6c40a157248c%7C0%7C0%7C6373365119
https://nam05.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fus02web.zoom.us%2Fwebinar%2Fregister%2FWN_j7S4Pn1ZTAm17A_DPgkpaQ&data=02%7C01%7CJack.Clarke%40KOFC.ORG%7Cd9e78e4d313e4282a61a08d8462e48d6%7C8a4b69f88bb74be59eda6c40a157248c%7C0%7C0%7C6373365119
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Roanoke Council 562 Officers 2020-21  
Grand Knight:      SK James Valenzuela    301-806-3920     

Dep. Grand Knight:    SK Clyde Moak      540-418-5148      

Chancellor:       Nate Griffith       804-837-8874     

Warden:        Stephen Ratliff      540-774-4796     

Chaplain:       Fr. James O’Reilly     540-774-0066 

Financial Secretary:    SK Michael Lazzuri     540-797-1703      

Treasurer:       SK Al Bertolacci      317-840-1334     

Recorder:       SK Jan Hodnett      540-819-5456     

Advocate:       SK Brian Ripple      540-797-5823      

Outside Guard:      OPEN         540-904-6709     

Inside Guard:      SK Tom Huck       540-597-2121      

Trustee, 3 Year:     SK Roger Vest       540-520-8520     

Trustee, 2 Year:     SK Dave Chopski     540-344-0901     

Trustee, 1 Year:     SK Rich Whitney     443-465-7742     

   

Committee Chairmen 2020-21      

Program Director    open     

 Faith       open 

 Family      open 

 Community     open 

 Life       open 

        Corporation Board 2020-21  
President:       SK Karl Kleinhenz     540-397-4028 

Vice President:     SK Roger Vest       540-520-8520     

Treasurer:       SK Joe Davis       540-524-0325      

Recorder:       SK Leon Vinci       913-535-3091     

Board Member:      SK Val Bernys      540-989-9282 

Board Member:      SK Mike Lazzuri     540-774-8482     

Board Member:      SK Clyde Moak      540-418-5148  

Board Member:      SK Bill Howard      540-989-9399     

Board Member:      SK Pat Reidy      540-725-8206 

 

          

In case of illness, need, or death, please 

notify one of the following:  

Grand Knight  

 James Valenzuela  301-806--3920 

Financial Secretary  

 Mike Lazzuri     540-774-8482  

Fraternal Benefits 

 Jack Clarke      540-204-4984 

     Jack.Clarke@KOFC.ORG  

Disclaimer  
Opinions expressed in this publication are those of 
the authors and do not necessarily reflect those of 
Roanoke Council 562 or the Knights of Columbus.  

562 Council Home:  

3136 Harris Street, Roanoke, VA 24015  

Mail:  

PO Box 20974, Roanoke, VA 24018  


